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Principal’s Message
The BCPS Stakeholder Survey is now available online at http://www.bcps.org/teamBCPS/stakeholder/
Feedback from students in Grades 4-12, parents, community members, and staff has helped guide school improvement, staff training, office safety, and reorganization planning. The survey is an easy way to help us improve further.
       It takes about five minutes on a phone, tablet, or computer.
       The survey is now available in 16 languages for students, parents, and community members.
       We have asked school leaders to allow students, staff, and parents to take the survey at school.

If you are a Winfield parent with a child attending another school, you are encouraged to take the survey more than once to reflect your experiences as a parent with each of your children’s schools.  
Please take the survey by Friday, March 3, and encourage others to share their voices!


Parent Coordinator’s Message
Last month we held a Common Core Math workshop for parents.  Our Math Resource Teacher and intermediate grade teachers facilitated interactive discussions and instruction for parents, showing them how to solve problems the “old way” and the common core way and provide math resources and support for homework and study time at home.   Included at the back of this newsletter are  parent resources for math that you can use to help your child to improve his/her math skills and prepare for the PARCC test which will be given in April.  For more information please contact your child’s teacher or Ms. Trofort at mtrofort@bcps.org.
Snapshot of February Activities at Winfield
Feb 10, 6:30-8:30 pm, PTA Leading Lady & Hero Dance
Feb 14, 6:30 pm, PTA Membership Meeting
Feb 20, Presidents’ Day – School Closed

Grade Level General Information
Pre-K News
Our theme is, “Amazing Animals”.  We will discuss are like by identifying their traits, needs, and habitats of tame and wild animals. We will sort and organize sets of numbers by discussing, comparing and estimating.  Here are some fun songs to sing with your child on  YouTube: “Listen and Move, Watch Me Listen, Alphabet Phonics Song, Numbers Help Me Count, and Opposite-Debbie and Friends. 
 3rd  Grade News
We LOVE our third graders and the progress they are making! Third graders in ELA class are completing research on an invention and the innovation it has undergone since its creation.  This month we will begin the fourth unit on Historical Perceptive.  Students will investigate point of view of different events throughout American history. In Math class, students are finishing up the third unit. They are studying multiplication and division again. They are also studying area and how it relates to multiplication. In February, we will be studying fractions in math. Please be reading every night at home for 20 minutes to earn your free pizza for turning in your reading log. 


5th Grade News
[bookmark: _MailEndCompose]In ELA 5th graders are working on historical fiction and understanding how the environment and social problems influence people’s lives. Students are getting proficient on completing assignments and turning in online, you can check their progress anytime on BCPSOne.
In Math students are working on division of decimals and continue their work on DreamBox which is directed to their needs. Please encourage your child to practice division at home so they will improve their skills.
Our field trip to Washington DC is coming up and it will cost approximately $10. More information will come home this week.
Special Areas News
This year’s Hoops for Heart event will occur after school from 4-5 p.m. February 28 (K and 1st ) March 1 (2nd and 3rd) and March 2 (4th and 5th).  This is a fundraiser to benefit the American Heart Association in their fight against Heart Disease and Stroke.  Students can attend the event if a $5 donation is made.   Materials/information has already been sent home with your student.  If you have any questions please contact  me at abloom@bcps.org. 
The Randallstown branch of the Baltimore County Public Library will be closed from January 30, 2017 until Summer 2017 as it undergoes renovations. The bookmobile will be available on Fridays from 1:00 to 3:00 in the library parking lot. 
The after-school drum and band classes are progressing very well. The students are enjoying themselves and we are working towards performing in the Spring concert.
Health Suite News
ATTENTION:
2ND AND 3RD GRADE 
PARENTS
CAVITIES ARE THE PITS:
SEAL THEM OUT
Baltimore County Department of Health, Dentistry will be coming to our school to offer the Dental Sealant Program to your child.  Dental sealants help prevent tooth decay on the chewing surfaces of molar teeth, where most cavities form.  Dental sealants protect these areas by sealing out plaque and food that causes tooth decay.  This service will be offered to your child free of charge.  Parental consent forms will be coming home with your child several weeks before the Dental Sealant Program is to start.  Students will not be able to participate without a signed parental consent form.  If you have any questions, call the Baltimore County Department of Health at 410-887-2780 for more information.
Save the Date!
for
Winfield Elementary’s 
Math & Reading Night
March 2, 2017
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Oh! The places you’ll go, with math and reading you’ll grow!







Fun and engaging reading and math activities for the whole family!
 Look for activities each day of Read Across America Week! 
 More information to come!
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